To the France Fa Conference

To the Dafa disciples attending the France Fa Conference: 

Greetings!

All that Dafa disciples do at present is for the purpose of clarifying the truth and saving the world’s people. A Fa Conference serves additionally as a forum for exchange, wherein you can summarize what you have learned in regards to Fa study and cultivation, and can discuss how you are clarifying the truth and saving the world’s people at present. You can also identify your shortcomings, and henceforth do even better. It is thus imperative that a Fa Conference achieve the intended effect.

I would like to take this opportunity to share my hope that the Dafa Association of each respective region may manage to play its part, to take responsibility upon its shoulders, and to do well the work of coordinating each region. Don’t just go through the motions, and even less should you retreat from adversity. Don’t give up on practitioners who do not share the same views or ideas, for they are all my disciples.

Currently there still exist coordination problems in various regions when it comes to handling group activities and initiatives. For example, when some students discuss something they excessively emphasize their own things, and argue nonstop. Going about things in this manner will compromise Dafa disciples’ efforts at clarifying the truth and validating the Fa. Having overly-strong human attachments makes it likely the evil will step in and foul things up, with the result that things don’t get done. When this is the case, do things according to the centralized planning of the Dafa Association and, regardless of what your personal opinion is, set aside your attachments and cooperate. I hope that every Dafa disciple can recognize that clarifying the truth is what really matters.

Let me conclude by wishing the Fa Conference resounding success. May our Dafa disciples’ righteous thoughts become ever stronger.

Li Hongzhi
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